

Headteacher: Mrs D Tregellas B.Ed

Assistant Headteacher: Mrs S Parekh & Mr N Cooper

Penwinnick Road, St Austell, Cornwall, PL25 5DS

T: 01726 74550

E: secretary@pondhu.cornwall.sch.uk

www.eschools.pondhu.co.uk

NEVSLETTER

30th January 2015

DATES.

February
4th Full Governors
meeting 5pm
6th Admissions panel
meeting 9am
10th Safer Internet Day
12th Valentines Disco
5.30 and 6.30pm

16th - 20th Half term

23rd School closed - INSET

March

11th Full Governors meeting 5pm. 25th and 26th Parent Consultation evenings 27th last day of term.

<u>April</u>

13th Back to school

May

4th Bank Holiday 25th – 29th Half term

Iune

1st School closed – INSET

July

6th & 7th Poltair and Penrice transition days 21st Last Day of Term

STAR PUPILS

Congratulations to Taylor, Lewis, Keanu, Oliver, Frank, Paige, Alfie and Nicola who are our star pupils this week. Thank you for all your hard work and determination to be good learners.

CO-OP CAR PARKING

I have this morning spoken to the manager at the Co-op and the current situation is that car parking in the long stay section of the car park is free. When the management of the car park is taken over (which will happen soon) parking will still be free for Pondhu parents and carers who are using the car park for drop off and collection of children as part of the park and stride scheme. We need to have provided them with your car registration number. Please complete the attached slip and hand it into the office and we will ensure your number is logged with the Co-op.

100 CLUB - JANUARY WINNERS

This month the winners are 1st K Widdows, 2nd Jamie Grant and 3rd Anne Holbrook. Thank you to everyone for your support.

VALENTINES DISCO

The FOPS Valentine Disco takes place on Thursday 12th February. Please see the posters around school for more information.

HEAD LICE

There have been a few cases of head lice reported in school this week. Please can EVERYONE do a check and treat if necessary over the weekend. It really needs everyone to be vigilant and I strongly encourage children with long hair to keep it tied back.

USEFUL WEBSITES TO SUPPORT LEARNING

There are a few new links to websites that you might use to support your child's learning at home. They can be found under the School Life tab on the school website. They include: www.primaryinteractive.co.uk which has resources for all primary aged children.

ATTENDANCE

Congratulations to River Tamar, Y6, who achieved the highest attendance overall last week at 99.6% - so close to perfect attendance!

